

Allogagan

Volume 4, Issue 11 An official publication of Section SR-7A of the Order of the Arrow April 2001 Conclave Release No. 1



Section SR-7A
Officers & Advisors

Section Chief

G. W. Zuban 12113 Chesmount Dr. Chesterfield, VA 23832 H (804) 790-1219 notqban@aol.com

Section Vice Chief

Nick Hartman 4702 Spring Creek Rd. Bridgewater, VA 22812 H (540) 828-0091 ndh3h@virginia.edu

Section Secretary

Micah Reynolds 4066 Pritchard East Virginia Tech Blacksburg, VA 24060 (540) 232-2801 micah.reynolds@vt.edu

Section Advisor

Dave Beedie 5401 Lilac Cresent Portsmouth, VA 23703 (757) 686-1567 bsachef1@aol.com

Welcome to Conclave 2001

Dear Fellow Arrowmen,

It is with great pleasure that we welcome you to the 2001 Conclave at Pipsico Scout Reservation. For those of you who may be new to a Conclave, there are many activities in which to get involved. Training of all types will be conducted on Saturday morning, ceremonies competitions will be held in the afternoon, and various sports activities will be played in the afternoon as well. Plan on seeing some of the dance competitions that will be held at the Indian Village and the Conclave Show will be one not to miss. Conclave is a great weekend to meet other Arrowmen from the Lodges in our Section and is a good time for Lodge fellowship. Don't forget about the Section Officer elections for the upcoming year that are held on Sunday morning. If you have any questions, talk to your Lodge Chief, Lodge Advisor, Lodge Conclave Chairman, or one of the Section Officers. There are indeed many things to do at Conclave, but most of all, have an great time.

Many thanks go out to the members of Blue Heron Lodge for the set up and the planning of this spectacular weekend. All of these dedicated Arrowmen have been committed to making sure this weekend runs smoothly and is one of the best Conclaves this Section has ever had. Our hats are off to you gentlemen. Let's have some fun.

Section Staff Advisor

Craig DePuy 605 Pace St. Franklin, VA 23851 (757) 595-3356 Fax (757) 877-8611

G. W. Zuban Section Chief Nick Hartman Section Vice Chief Micah Reynolds Section Secretary

In Cheerful Service,



